Mr. Karl Kloos,
Acting Athletic Director,
University of Kansas,

Dear Sir:

In making a recommendation for this year's varsity basketball letters may I state by explanation that it has been rather difficult to arrive at a just means of awarding these letters. In the beginning, Dean Corder, Don Diehl, Bob Malott and Willard Frank got into many of the earlier games. Many of them played regularly, especially Dean Corder, and Bob Malott as well as Don Diehl played in many of the earlier games.

As the season wore on, when the football men began to lose their charleyhorses, they naturally took over more of the playing time. Therefore, I find it impossible to recommend fewer than the following men:

Harold McSpadden
Don Barrington
Charles Mcffett
Homer Sherwood
Bob Turner
Wm. Lindquist
George Dick
Gordon Stucker
Willard Frank
Bob Malott
Don Diehl
Dean Corder
Louis Goehring

I am recommending to you and to the Athletic Board that these men be awarded the varsity K for their basketball services in the season of 1943 and 1944.

Sincerely yours,

Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH